

- 4 DEC 2002

THE CABINET OFFICE NEW SOUTH WALES

The Hon M R Egan MLC
Treasurer
Minister for State Development
Level 33
Governor Macquarie Tower
1 Farrer Place
SYDNEY NSW 2000

Dear Mr Egan

I refer to the final report of the General Purpose Standing Committee No. 5 – Report on Inquiry into Sydney Water's Biosolids Strategy.

In accordance with the resolution of the Legislative Council in June 2002, the Government has considered the report of the Standing Committee. The Government has noted the Committee's recommendations, and can advise that Sydney Water is continually examining ways to improve communications with its customers and the wider community and to reduce sewage impacts through updated technologies and other means.

Yours sincerely

Boger B Wilkins
 Director Conoral
 Director Conoral